
 

 

 

April 16, 2020 

 

To our residents, family members and community, 

As the situation with COVID continues to change, Maple Ridge Care Center and The Villas At Maple Ridge have 
decided to do a complete staff lockdown in our facility to protect our residents and their well being, as well as 
that of our staff.  This decision was made after much discussion and thought by the Maple Ridge Care Center 
and Villas At Maple Ridge leadership teams.   

I would like to also say that we DO NOT have COVID-19 cases in our building at this time.  We are implementing 
these measures to reduce the risk of COVID-19 from entering our facilities. 

What does staff lockdown mean?  Our staff will work 7 days a week and stay in the building for 24 hours.  After 
the 7 days, employees will go back home and quarantine in their homes for the next 7 days and then the 
rotation will begin again as long as Governor Evers’ Safer at Home policy is in place. 

We have received support for this plan from both Washburn and Barron County Public Health Departments, our 
corporate management company, and our medical director.   

This plan will go into effect this Saturday, April 18th, 2020. 

Thank you, and if you have any questions, please call me at 715-635-1420. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Jenny Abernathy, NHA         Bonnie Forward 
Maple Ridge Care Center Villas at Maple Ridge  
Administrator   Administrator 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Maple Ridge Care Center: 510 1st St., Spooner WI 54801   715.635.1415 

Villas at Maple Ridge: 819 Ash St., W201, Spooner, WI 54801   715.939.1758 


